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Senate Bill 3135 proposes to appropriate funds to the Hawaii Invasive Species Council (HISC) to 
conduct an albizia prevention and control pilot project in the Luluku corridor of Kāneʻohe. The 
Department of Land and Natural Resources (Department) supports this measure provided 
that its passage does not replace or adversely impact priorities indicated in the Executive 
Supplemental Budget request. 
 
The Department is the administrative host of the interagency HISC, which has previously 
awarded research and control funds related to albizia. Mitigation of albizia along roadways to 
avoid infrastructure damage is a core concept in the HISC’s Strategic Plan for the Control and 
Management of Albizia in Hawaii, adopted in January 2018. As a small coordinating body, the 
HISC would likely use the funds appropriated by this measure to solicit proposals from qualified 
government field programs that have expertise in albizia control. 

 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this measure.  
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Aloha Chair Gabbard, Vice Chair Ruderman, and Members of the Committee: 
 
I am Brian Miyamoto, Executive Director of the Hawaii Farm Bureau (HFB).  Organized 
since 1948, the HFB is comprised of 1,800 farm family members statewide, and serves 
as Hawaii’s voice of agriculture to protect, advocate and advance the social, economic 
and educational interests of our diverse agricultural community.  
 
The Hawaii Farm Bureau supports SB 3135, which appropriates funds for the Hawaii 
invasive species council to conduct an albizia prevention pilot project. 
 
In 2014, Hurricane Iselle devasted areas of Puna by toppling albizia. This only 
exacerbated the danger that albizzia already posed to Hawaii.  Along with other pressing 
invasive species control initiatives, our farmer and rancher members across the islands 
could benefit from a well-coordinated and cost-effective effort to manage and remove 
albizia trees that threaten access to critical emergency services and transportation routes. 
 
HFB strongly supports this measure which seeks to protect the people, environment, and 
agriculture in Hawaii.   
 
Thank you for this opportunity to testify on this important matter. 
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Comments:  
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Comments:  

Aloha and mahalo for this opportunity to submit testimony on SB3135.  

I strongly support this bill. 

Albizia removal projects on Oahu are vital to protecting critical infrastructure from major 
damage caused  by invasive albizia trees. These trees are naturally very brittle and 
grow at a very rapid rate. This makes them prime to drop large branches and fall over 
causing  severe damage and  roads. The pilot project proposed in this bill will be the 
first step towards managing this damaging species on Oahu. Success will bring this 
issue to the forefront on this island and serve as a catalyst on other removal projects. 

  

mahalo nui 

  

John-Carl Watson 
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